
Questions to the Area Manager  North West Area Committee 
      Meeting Tuesday 16th April 2024 
 
 
Q.1 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   

To ask the Manager to ensure there are regular clean ups arranged for the green 
area at the back of the Poppintree Shops. 
 

Q.2 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   
To ask the Manager for an update on conversations had with the owners of the 
(details supplied)  
 

Q.3 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   
To ask the Manager the estimated cost of damage done in the Sillogue Area since 
the new works were completed. 
 

Q.4 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   
To ask the Manager how many tenancy warnings were issued in Ballymun/Finglas 
since the start of the year 

 
Q.5 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   

To ask the Manager how many people in area E & D are living in Council properties 
that are bigger than their needs and to give details by bedroom size. 
 

Q.6 Councillor Noeleen Reilly       
To ask the Manager for an update on the appeal to An Bord Pleanála regarding the 
development in Parkview.  
 

Q.7 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   
To ask the Manager are blue bags still being given out to residents. There appears to 
be a large amount of bags dumped around Ballymun with household waste in them. 
 

Q.8 Councillor Noeleen Reilly   
To ask the Manager when we will be in a position to start using the camera for illegal 
dumping 
 

Q.9 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager can the following path at (details supplied) be repaired also 
when will the dangerous parts of the paths on Glasnevin Avenue be repaired 
 

Q.10 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager can the laneway next to (details supplied) please be cleaned 
and weeds removed. 
 

Q.11 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager can the new gate at Johnstown Park please be changed to a 
much taller one, this new gate has made it easier for gangs to enter the park in the 
evenings and drag local residents bins into the park and burn them.  
 

Q.12 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager can the trees at the boundary wall of (details supplied) please be 
trimmed right back or removed.  They are towering over the residents in their own 
garden, they cannot reach the parts of the trees that are hanging over their boundary. 
 

 



Q.13 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager can more lighting be put in place on the laneway on Glasnevin 
Avenue, between 113-115.  The light on the laneway is not great especially during 
the winter months. 
 

Q.14 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager what can be done about the damaged grass verges on 
Glasnevin Avenue example of this is outside (details supplied) 
 

Q.15 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager when will the trees be replaced on Glasnevin Avenue that were 
recently cut down. 

 
Q.16 Councillor Caroline Conroy  

To ask the Manager to address the issue of illegal parking on the footpaths to the 
front of the shops located at 275 Glasnevin Avenue, as it is making it very difficult for 
pedestrians to use the path.  
 

Q.17 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager will the large grass verges on Glasnevin Avenue be added to the 
grass cutting list. 
 

Q.18 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager can information be given on why there is a delay in the payment 
of grants for the Vacant Home Improvement Scheme. 
 

Q.19 Councillor Caroline Conroy  
To ask the Manager what can be done about the continuous fly tipping on Glasnevin 
Avenue especially around the bins on the Avenue. 
 

Q.20 Councillor Keith Connolly  
 To ask the Manager to arrange for the replanting of a tree outside (details supplied) 
 
Q.21 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to arrange for the replanting of the tree outside (details supplied) 
 

Q.22 Councillor Keith Connolly  
To ask the Manager to arrange for the footpath to be repaired outside (details 
supplied) 
 

Q.23 Councillor Keith Connolly  
To ask the Manager to arrange for an inspection of the carriageway surface at 
(details supplied) with a view to repair. 
 

Q.24 Councillor Keith Connolly  
To ask the Manager to arrange for the inspection of the pathway/tarmac at (details 

supplied), there are also issues with cars parking at this location and blocking the 

pathway. 

 

Q.25 Councillor Keith Connolly  
To ask the Manager for a timeline for the proposed changes to the gyratory at 
Ballymun Road/Griffith Avenue following the passing on the Ballymun to City Centre 
CBC by An Bord Pleanála. 

 



Q.26 Councillor Keith Connolly  
 To ask the Manager to examine measures to prevent parking at (details supplied) 
 
 Q.27 Councillor Keith Connolly  

 To ask the Manager to arrange for the repair of the pathways at (details supplied) 
 
Q.28 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to examine better traffic calming/speeding enforcement 
measures on (details supplied) 

 
Q.29 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to arrange for the tarmac patch outside (details supplied) to be 
repaired. 
 

Q.30 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to provide an update on the Housing Insulation Programme for 
DCC tenants for 2024. How many properties are due to be retrofitted and how are 
the tenants being selected. 

 
Q.31 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the speed limit on (details supplied) and 
whether this has been reduced from 60km/h 
 

Q.32 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to arrange for bins to be installed near the junction of Griffith 
Avenue/Ballygall Road East as there are none on loop around these two roads and 
Old Finglas Road/Cremore Villas. 
 

Q.33 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to arrange for the repair of the tarmac patch at (details supplied) 
as it is disintegrating. 
 

Q.34 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to arrange for the repair of the footpath outside (details supplied) 
 

Q.35 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to arrange an inspection of the footpaths on Glasmeen Road for 
inclusion on future works programmes and upgrades. 
 

Q.36 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to inspect the public lighting in Clancy Court as the light goes 
out after 8pm in the evening. 
 

Q.37 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to review the public lighting on (details supplied) 

 
Q.38 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to clarify if the pavement at (details supplied) is due to be 
repaired as it was previously on the works list. 

Q.39 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to arrange for a sweep and clean of Valley Park Road 
 

 
 



Q.40 Councillor Briege MacOscar  
To ask the Manager to provide an update on the removal of the tree at (details 
supplied) 
 

Q.41 Councillor Mary Callaghan 
To ask the Manager to do a permanent repair to the road outside 19 – 23 Sycamore 
Road, Finglas East, Dublin 11 as it is badly damaged, unsightly and dangerous. Can 
the rest of Sycamore Road be inspect and repair as needed.  
 

Q.42 Councillor Mary Callaghan 
To ask the Manager to address the issue of dog poo bins overflowing at the green 
areas on Wadelai Road and Hillcrest Park as these bins are regularly overflowing 
despite this issue been highlighted on numerous occasions and it is very unpleasant 

for dog walkers and residents, particularly those who live nearby. 
 

Q.43 Councillor Mary Callaghan 
To ask the Manager to give an update on the timelines for the implementation of the 
Dublin City Centre Transport Plan. 
 

Q.44 Councillor Mary Callaghan 
To ask the Manager to implement regular clean with a vacuum type cleaning 
machine in Ballymun similar to the one in Finglas. 
 

Q.45 Councillor Mary Callaghan 
To ask the Manager to give an update on the City Farm Project in Ballymun. 
 

Q.46 Councillor Mary Callaghan 
To ask the Manager to give an update on timelines for the completion of Kildonan 
Park. 
 

Q.47 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for a complete housing maintenance inspection at 
(details supplied). Tenant reports that a new sink is needed and that he has no way 
to get rid of dishwater. There was a stopcock issue and boards were removed which 
weren’t replaced. The tenant was also told when he moved in that he would be 
getting new windows and doors and this was 10/11 years ago. Can the house be 
considered for insulation also under the new Housing Insulation Programme. 
 

Q.48 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for a clean-up of the green area in cul de sac at 65/67 
Kilshane Road and for this area to be put on a regular schedule. 

 
Q.49 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for the maintenance of the green at Plunkett 
Avenue/Green. This has been reported regularly for months but has not been tended 
to. 

 
Q.50 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for an update on the queries relating to potholes 
occurring in relatively recently road re-surfacing. 
 

Q.51 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for strimming of weeds along the back walls of 9 -16 
Valley Park Drive. 



Q.52 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for details of the feasibility study for housing at the 
Mellows Court site to be provided to local Councillors. 
 

Q.53 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for the soil in the cul de sac at (details supplied) to be 
cleared and to see if there is any possible way to prevent this from happening in the 
future as it is a regular occurrence. 

 
Q.54 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for the request for a disabled parking spot at (details 
supplied) to be revisited. The car parking is at the front on Wad River court and 
should be in the charge of DCC. 
 

Q.55 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for extra traffic calming measures along the new road 
from Ballymun Road to Sillogue Road. There has been very regular joyriding along 
this road and something needs to be done to alleviate the issue. 
 

Q.56 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 
To ask the Manager to arrange for additional emptying of the bins where people are 
regularly reporting bins being full constantly, shops on Cardiffsbridge Road, Kildonan 
Park and Brookville on the North Road. 
 
 

 

 


